Membership Minutes
4-3-21
19 members attended the Zoom meeting.
Kim read the minutes. Motion was made to accept and Deanna 2nd. Motion carried.
Deanna read the treasurer report. Kim motioned to approve and Tracy 2nd. Motion carried.
Finances: Jim George went over the finances. March will have start-up expenses. We are in good shape. Next month will have more on it since we are gearing up for the year. Brett brought up that we need to talk about a $10 dues increase each year to keep up rising cost. This way it is not a big jump. Smaller increases are easier to manage for members.
Pool Update: George said repairs were pushed back due to the cold weather. Everything should be completed by April 15. The county gives us our pool guidance of operation and when it can be opened and how many members can it have at one time. We are looking into a possible sign-up sheet for 45 minute swim times. Members would have to strictly adhere to their times. We want it to be safe for all members and abide by the county rules. 
Dumpsters: arrive April 14. Everything but grass and limbs go in the dumpster. Nothing should be left at the dump sight. Only thing that should be at the dumpsite are limbs and grass. Cindy P commented that bikes and BBQ’s were left in front of the dumpsters because one of the caretakers told them it was ok. Reminder- Members must put all garbage in dumpsters themselves. This is not the caretakers job. 
May 1 & 2: is the annual park cleanup. All lots must be cleaned and mowed by May 15. Also, posts must have your lot number and arrow on it pointing toward your lot. Park will have some posts for sale if members need to buy any also, a stencil for the arrow. We hope this will help members out if they need the supplies. For posts do not dig deeper that 18 inches due to water lines.
Water: has been turned on in the park. The bathrooms are in the process of being cleaned and painted. They will be opening soon.
Brett talked about the negative comments on the park Facebook page. He said if you have questions please feel free to call a board member. Don’t put out negative comments. That is not what our page is about.
Roads: Kim has ordered 4 dump truck loads of gravel to start filling the potholes. We will be ordering more as needed. This has always been done in the spring. Cindy P commented that we do have a box for smoothing roads. Brett said Steve has a plan for the roads and will start next week.
Saunas: Members have asked about the saunas. At this time they are not open due to sanitizing and distancing.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Elections: Kim read the election results for seat #9. Mark Burlingame has 65 votes. Jamie Carson has 7. 
Propane Tanks: Deanna has contacted Marianne about fixing the tanks. 
A member asked if it was ok to have the lot posts in a concrete planter. It’s ok but in the ground is a better place.
Brett motioned to adjourn the meeting. Kim 2nd motion carried.

Respectfully,
Kim Adams, WWP Secretary




